
Mass General Brigham Health Plan includes Mass General Brigham Health Plan, Inc. 
and Mass General Brigham Health Insurance Company. 

Drug Recall 

DATE OF RECALL: March 14, 2025 

DRUG NAME: Sodium Bicarb Injection 

RECALLING FIRM: Exela 

REASON FOR RECALL: Exela announced a voluntary recall of two lots of 8.4% sodium bicarbonate 
injection because a defective crimp in the vial may cause the stopper to dislodge from the vial when 
the fliptop is being removed. The defective crimp on the vial may expose the drug product to the 
environment and could potentially impact the sterility and purity of the product. 

FDA LINK: N/A 

OTHER DETAILS: N/A 

RECALLED PRODUCT: 

Product Description NDC Number Lot Number Expiration Date 

8.4% Sodium Bicarbonate Injection, 50 
mEq/50 mL, 50 mL single-dose vial 

51754-5001-4 
51754-5001-1 

10006417 
10006418 

10/2026 
10/2026 


